# Memorandum

To: Kure Beach Town Council

From: Chuck Keener, Shoreline Access and Parking Committee Chairman

Date: 1/13/06

Re: Shoreline Access and Parking Committee Minutes

The Parking Committee met on Tuesday January 10, 2006

The following members were present: Mac Montgomery, Tom Barber, Bo Goodman, Chuck Keener, Peter Russo, Mario Paparozzi and Tony Gonsalves. Also present was Mac Montgomery, Town Council liaison.

### Restroom Facility 2005-2006 CAMA GRANT

The grant for the public restroom facility at Joe Eakes Park has been returned to CAMA. We hope to reapply for the grant before Feb 28<sup>th</sup> for a rest room at another location. Presently we are looking into a location at the corner of I AVE and Ft. Fisher Blvd.

## .Parking Problem in B-1 District (continued from July)

No action to be taken until all scheduled studies by Department of Commerce and others are complete.

#### <u>Signs</u>

A signage proposal has been prepared by Peter Russo The committee will coordinate with Public Works, the Police Chief, and make a presentation to the Council on procurement and placement of signs

### New Business

- 1. A parking and beach access map in Visitors Guide magazine proposal was submitted to the Committee by Tom Barber. The Committee voted to go forward with the project with or without Carolina Beach.
- 2. The Committee is also studying more parking availability at several locations. Some areas to be investigated are on streets J, L, I, and Community Center.

- 3. The Committee will address Town Council at January meeting requesting the Corral parking area be designed as an official Town parking area.
- 4. The meeting time for the SLAP committee will be the second Tuesday each month at 5:00pm at Town Hall.
- 5. We will investigate putting bicycles stations at three Ocean Dune Access ramps.
- 6. A committee was formed to examine the language of the Towns parking ordinances. The committee will be made up of: Chuck Keener, Bill Ufferman, Dennis Cooper, Mario Parparozzi, and Bo Goodman. The first meeting will be Thursday, January 12, at 3:00pm at Town Hall.